TO:	Class of 2021
FROM:	Cheryl Sorensen, School of Pharmacy
DATE: 	November 5, 2018
RE:	Bachelor of Science in Pharmaceutical Sciences (BSPS Degree)

Members of the PharmD Class of 2021 may be eligible to receive the Bachelor of Science in Pharmaceutical Sciences (BSPS) degree in April 2019.  
What is the BSPS degree?
· The BSPS degree recognizes your academic accomplishments at the end of the P2 year (completion of a minimum of 120 credits). 
· The BSPS degree is NOT accredited by the Accreditation Council for Pharmacy /education (ACPE) and does NOT meet eligibility requirements for licensure as a pharmacist.  
· The BSPS degree DOES formally acknowledge your progression from “undergraduate “ to “graduate” status with the University and clearly communicates to external audiences your eligibility to participate in graduate-level courses and research grant programs restricted to graduate students.

We must know if you DO or DO NOT want the degree by Friday, December 7, 2018, because of pre-determined University deadlines. 

DO NOT APPLY IF:
· You/your family are receiving a tuition benefit because you are a dependent of a University of Pittsburgh faculty or staff member or through a similar benefit from another university or from UPMC.
· You are receiving financial aid and/or student loans (that may be jeopardized by receiving a degree).  If you have questions, please see Suzanne Mannino in Student Services.
· You are registered as a graduate professional student. Holding graduate status makes you ineligible.
If any of the above is true, you may apply after you meet with Suzanne Mannino to ensure that receiving the BSPS does not stop your benefits or your financial aid or change your loan status. NOTE:  It remains your responsibility to assure the status of your financial aid package and the impact the degree may have.


If you DO NOT want to receive the degree, please e-mail Ms. Cheryl Sorensen (crs149@pitt.edu) the following statement not later than December 7, 2018:
	“I (INSERT YOUR FULL NAME) do not wish to receive the Bachelor of Science in Pharmaceutical 
	Sciences degree.”
YOU MAY APPLY FOR THE BSPS IF:
· You are registered as an undergraduate student and are sure receiving the BSPS will not have a negative impact on your financial aid status.
Use the link below to download the graduation application: http://registrar.pitt.edu/assets/pdf/Application%20for%20Graduation.pdf.
Please follow the directions on the application and do not use all capital letters when completing the application.  
· Please complete both pages of the application in blue or black ink. 
· Graduation Term: 2194
· Graduation Date: 04/19
· Your name on your Graduation Application must be identical to the way it appears on the University’s student information system. 
· Please be sure to indicate on your graduation application if you are eligible to receive a minor or certificate on page two.

[bookmark: _GoBack]If you DO want to receive the degree, please complete the application by Friday, December 7, 2018 in blue or black ink and return it to me in Student Services (229 Salk Hall) or electronically at crs149@pitt.edu.

Additional Questions or Concerns?
For the Application - contact Cheryl Sorensen at 412-648-8574 or crs149@pitt.edu
Financial Aid impact - contact Suzanne Mannino at 412-648-1039 or smm198@pitt.edu
